FINAL

  Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Westport Town Hall
July 9, 2019
Present:
Gary Carreiro (GC), Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Hugh Morton (HM), Bob McCarthy (BM), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Tracy Priestner (TP), Karen Powell (KP) 
GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the traditional salute to the flag.  

Minutes:
2/26-TS motioned to approve as presented, KAR seconded vote 5 yes-2 abstain


3/26-BM motioned to approve as presented, TS seconded vote unanimous



4/11-BM motioned to approve as presented, TS seconded vote 4 yes-3 abstain



4/18-KR motioned to approve as presented, BM seconded vote 6 yes-1 abstain



5/6-KR motioned to approve as presented, TS seconded vote unanimous



5/7-KR motioned to approve as presented, KAR seconded vote unanimous



6/11-KR motioned to approve as presented, BB seconded vote unanimous
Reorganization:
GC asked the committee if they were open to nominations for chair and vice-chair.  BM motioned and TS seconded to have GC and KAR remain as chair and vice-chair for another year.  The vote was unanimous in favor and GC and KAR accepted.
Year End Transfers:

Keith Pelletier, Police Chief, was in attendance to discuss a request to transfer $20k from personnel services to general expenses.  He explained that the grant received to offset the dispatchers salary allowed him to have a surplus in that line item so he is able to transfer the monies to pay for added expenses.  Most of those expenses were due to increased costs for the new building.  He said the building is 99.9% complete and is planning a fall open house.  TS motioned and KR seconded to approve the transfer.  The vote was unanimous in favor.





GC read the transfer from the Fire Chief for $2,544.95 from personnel services to general expenses to cover the final year of education reimbursement for Firefighters.  The next fiscal year it has been phased out.  BM motioned and HM seconded to approve the transfer.  The vote was unanimous in favor.  





GC read the transfer from the Veterans Service Officer for $4,500 from personnel services to general expenses to cover the cost of the former Veterans Service Officer to consult in training the new Officer.  TS motioned and BM seconded to approve the transfer.  The vote was unanimous in favor.





GC read the transfer from the Water Enterprise of $15 from general expenses to personnel services to cover the cost of police details for the waterline that was under budget.  KAR motioned and TS seconded to approve the transfer.  The vote was unanimous in favor.





GC read the transfer from the Board of Selectmen for $1,500 from Health Insurance to Board of Selectmen general expenses.  BM motioned to not vote on it and HM seconded due to the fact no explanation was given on the form.  The Assistant Town Accountant explained that there were recurring expenses that occurred in June that ended up being unfunded so they had invoices to be paid and the service or merchandise was already received and needed to be paid.  BB stated he was sympathetic to the motion but felt we should not make it appear we were sanctioning without knowing the full explanation.  BM said the responsibility of the Fincom is due diligence and cannot approve this without and explanation.  It would set a precedent.  HM feels that the ones who would suffer is the vendor.  KAR said we have been in the situation in the past and have voted yes in good faith.  GC said that five people signed the form without an explanation.  They may not have understood how the form works.  We need to hold tight to the rules.  The previous motion was withdrawn and HM motioned to approve with instructions that this would be the last time without a completed form.  BB seconded and the vote was 5-2 with GC and BM voting against.  GC stated we will need to come up with clear instructions and rules for this form in the future.





GC read the transfer from the Cemetery Department for $1k from personnel services to general expenses to cover June expenses due to a large repair done earlier in the year that caused the budget shortfall.  GC said that they had asked for an analysis of equipment at the cemetery department with quotes and nothing has been done in the FY19 budget and questioned if there was money available in the FY20 budget.  BM said this department has been mismanaged by the administrator.  There is required equipment they need to address now.  GC said he spoke with the administrator and there is sufficient funds in the FY20 budget.  BM said the board of selectmen are the cemetery commissioners and they need to be here to discuss this problem.  GC said he will meet with the administrator and see what the needs are and when it will be addressed.  BB motioned and BM seconded to approve the transfer.  The vote was unanimous in favor.
Annual Appointments:
The following appointments were made by TS motion and BM second and unanimous vote:

	Karen Powell 
	ADA TRANSITION PLAN COMMITTEE

	Gary Carreiro
	ADA TRANSITION PLAN COMMITTEE

	Kevin Rioux 
	AGRICULTURAL/OPEN SPACE PRESERVATION TRUST FUND COUNCIL

	Karen Raus 
	AUDIT COMMITTEE

	Thomas Schmitt 
	CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PLANNING COMMITTEE

	Tracy Priestner 
	EDUCATIONAL FUND COMMITTEE

	Charles Baron 
	ENERGY COMMITTEE

	Gary Carreiro
	PERSONNEL BOARD

	Hugh Morton 
	PUBLIC SAFETY STAFFING COMMITTEE

	Charles Baron 
	TAX INCENTIVE PROGRAM COMMITTEE


Treasurer’s Update:

KAR said that they desired to ask the consultant to finish the reconciliations for FY19.  They have a $24k quote but do not know if the BOS have voted on it yet.  She the committee is meeting again on Friday, July 12th.  Muriel has been hired to help catch up to minimize the work the consultant needs to do.  There has been some progress but they are still behind.  The Treasurer submitted to the BOS an offer to continue at his full salary until the money runs out and then resign.  The BOS are not able to do this because it is an elected position until April.  He also suggested that he resign now and they re-hire him as interim for $30k.  This was not voted on.  FY20 budget has the full salary but town meeting voted it at only $30k.  KR wanted to know what the Treasurer is working on.  KAR said that on an everyday basis, the reconciliations are not his job, he has other tasks to do.  GC said he was not sure if the committee should get involved in this.  KAR said the treasurer update meetings are focused on the reconciliations only.  GC said he attended the last meeting and the treasurer was tasked with streamlining the functionality of the office.  TS said sometime in the future the town would be seeking a new treasurer and he hopes the Fincom would have some role in that.  
Other:

GC spoke about the next meeting on 8/20 that we would have a preliminary calendar and take about goals for the FY21 budget.  Want to get things in place sooner rather than later.  HM said we are in limbo regarding the new school until the bids are redone.  GC said anything we can accomplish ahead of time and meet with the BOS to be on the same page early.  KAR said we normally meet the second Tuesday of each month and the committee should plan on that and possibly every other week or every week during budgeting.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:07 p.m. was made by KR and seconded by BB and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on August 20th at 7 p.m. at the Westport Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

